

- Call to Order 5:00
- Mission Statement – Jeff Podmayer
- Biggie – Kara Heatherly
 - O’Doherty’s Senior Night amazing success!! Also senior discount card
 - Second award to Jessica for awesome newspaper (esp. Opinions)
- Introduce Guests
 - Patrick Yoho introduces Chris Elsdon, from Scotland, brings to the table International Debate Club experience, campaign management for 20,000 student university
 - Bre Geffre – senior – here for dinner
 - Molly Hakso – Westminster Round
 - Matthew Valdez – soph – running for DuvEast rep
 - Caitlyn Davis and Nicholas Dennis – co presidents of Open Conversations
 - Lindsie Wagner – from Whitworthian
- Speaker: Aaron Leetch
 - New Athletic Director, starting about 2 months ago
 - Just was at Illinois State, raised money for athletic department
 - Before, Arkansas State, Baylor
 - About 428 students in intercollegiate athletics (over 20 sports)
 - Addresses all student athletes at beginning of every year
 - This year about vision, expectations, etc.
 - Talk about choices; everything in life is a choice (being at this meeting, Whitworth, etc.), a lot of power in choices; positive and negative impacts to all choices
 - Always want to be Ready, Aim, Fire (not Ready Fire Aim)
 - P.I.R.A.T.E.S.
 - Passion – competing, practice, relationships, engaging in classroom
 - Integrity – never compromise values for a win
 - We are there to beat down our opponents, mentally and physically but we will always help them get back up
 - Responsibility – be responsible for being different; representing Whitworth well
 - Accountability – to whom much is given, much is required (in all areas of life); hold ourselves accountable; hold teammates accountable
 - Teamwork – We are all Whitworth (on a team, among teams, interdepartmentally)
 - Excellence – in everything; not perfection; better today than you were yesterday
 - Success – each athlete will earn a degree, enter the chosen profession, be servants in the community

- From first football game, impressed with student support for athletics
- Questions?
 - Jonny – big part of job was corporate sponsorship. New plans going forward?
 - Sat down with each head coach, gathering wish lists
 - Turf field at Pine Bowl would allow more of the programs to use what we have; multi-functional
 - Lights for after-hours practice and intramurals
 - Football, press box for entertaining donors etc
 - Event Center in strategic plan (ten years down), opportunity to be housed in one location
 - Patrick Stewart – say basketball team was No. 1; anything you could do to make sure we don't get taken to East Coast?
 - I would do everything I could. NCAA sees it as a financial issue, but he thinks it's no way to handle intercollegiate athletics. It's wrong. There needs to be a reason why that is the case. Most institutions that participate in intercollegiate athletics is at D3 level and they cannot dismiss it. That said, I have no power but I am passionate.
 - Stewart – well said
 - Jeff – as outdoor rec, do you have any thoughts about nontraditional sports (skiing, biking, etc?)
 - Never been involved in that kind of programming, but he is supportive and would like to help; facilities sharing; from intercollegiate athletic standpoint, if we were to add a sport, that would not be the way to go yet; there has been a movement to add lacrosse across the country and exists in the conference; turf field as necessity
 - Jeff – what about a rec center? So much interest but isn't easily accessible to students
 - His job is about the 20 intercollegiate athletic teams, but the rec center is a priority and he thinks it would be huge for students
 - Patrick Yoho – some talk at one point about including men's volleyball as a sport?
 - Stewart – we have club team
 - Hasn't heard anything about it; very difficult to add male sports because of Title IX; if that were to happen for NCAA, we would have to add women's sports
- Approve minutes
 - Motion – Evan
 - Second – Patrick Stewart
 - Unanimous approval
- Financial Vice President (Laura)
 - Club Reports
 - Evan for Gaming Club

- Hoping to broaden demographic – twice a month have gaming day including D&D but also board and video games, Munchkin
- Had first meeting; wanting to add Minecraft server, doesn't know how
- Integrally part of Humans vs Zombies and Larping
- WhitCon also happening
 - Last year, Star Trek, Magic, D&D
 - Now, wanting to broaden it to multiple clubs, more inclusive, everything Whitworth
- HvZ starting 10/14 for 6 days
 - Hoping to have it in Robinson SB
- Brittany – e-mail about joining MAC? You should join; offering help with FRFs and advocacy
- Jonny – 6 days is really long
- Patrick Yoho – ACM has people about servers but you have to deal with ITMS if you want it but it'll be challenging
- Caitlyn and Nicholas for Open Conversations: Gay-Straight Association
 - Pastor panel, Laramie Project reading, professor panel, focus on opening conversation, setting a foundation for continuation, bridge the gap, breaking down stereotypes
 - Laramie Project book group – play about hate crime against Matthew Shephard, Judy Shephard (victim's mother) coming 11/10
 - Meets every other Monday at 9:15pm
- Molly for Westminster Round
 - Early October – bring a freshman day
 - Scary stories with professors for Halloween
 - Poetry and pie 11/15
 - Contact Molly if you want to read
 - Christmas party before finals
 - Jesse – bake poems into pies?
 - Patrick Yoho – why Westminster Round?
 - After the English building, but it sounds like a dog show, she didn't name it
- Pam B. for Circle K
 - International service organization, had first meeting this year
 - Go to a convention for interclub work, service projects with Eastern, Gonzaga
 - Events with Kiwanis
 - Pumpkin carving on campus
 - Tutoring
 - Trunk or treat with Boys and Girls Club
- Accounts

- Your budgets
 - Linda said a bunch of people are e-mailing her asking for budget balances, reminder to keep track of your own budgets
 - Do you want an update on how money-making (Booty Club or Senior shirts) activities are going?
 - Yes, but we don't need it daily
 - There will be a 2 day delay before it hits accounts
 - Meredith – 10 day numbers yet?
 - We are a few thousand short of budget but we had a lot of money in capital last year so we're okay
 - \$15-\$17,000 in unallocated for the year, conservatively
 - Capital is at its maximum right now
- Executive Vice President (Melinda)
 - Elections – began on Monday; as of Wednesday, we'll have 5 new members (maybe Thursday if run-offs)
 - Sign up to run booth; if you are working the table during the meeting, you can miss it; you'll sign confidentiality forms; ask people if they've voted, bring homework
 - CBS Policy
 - Need Ballard, Cornerstone, Boppell, Stewart, East, Village, Warren
 - She needs to approve, Melinda, Dick need copies, post them, give to RD if you want; make sure residents know the rules
 - Meredith says just do give it to RD (they will get a copy either way)
 - Newsletters
 - How are newsletters going?
 - Evan – residents love the word/shape puzzles, in-depth stuff takes too
 - Nate – do we have to go to print shop to color print?
 - Send copy digitally to Print Shop and they can send it to Info Desk for you or you can have them sent to Melinda
 - Dayna – we'll look into Student Life's
 - Yoho – can you approve it digitally?
 - Melinda – no one's tried it; we're trying to streamline it
 - Christine – do you have to have the stamp on every one
 - They all have to have it
 - President (Eric)
 - Debrief Community Building Day – 5 minute discussion
 - Steve LaPointe asked for this
 - Kelly – uninformed upperclassmen appreciation day (they get to sleep in)
 - Kara – this is her 4th year doing it; every year the frustration is that there are always too many people; the organizations don't have enough work for everyone or they have to find something

- Landon – baseball team went to Felony Flats, low-income, drug heavy area; had to walk in groups of three; the neighborhood will be messed up again in a week
- Brandon – just had latex gloves, reaching into cans with syringes
- Sarah – 2-3 upperclassmen have talked about how they have to make the effort to e-mail people to figure out where to go
- Jesse – if upperclassmen who aren't involved don't want to be there, why force them to be there? Leadership people should want to be involved
- Brittany – glad the institution took it back over, went more smoothly, elevated it
- Patrick Stewart – Warren went to Boys and Girls Club to paint; lots of fun; all-campus e-mail would be good for upperclassmen to tell them where to go
- Jeff – good to have ASWU doing all together; teacher expected ASWU to lead even though they didn't know; also more fun and less awkward for us
- Yoho – cool to be around freshmen too, seeing upperclassmen participate; appreciates it both ways
- Laura V. – Jubilation flash mob was awesome
- Meredith – could have used gloves for the work that they did; who supplies the gloves? Working with weeds; we don't have supply anymore; Service Learning should provide it, not enough gloves for everyone doing that kind of work
- Yoho – speeches during lunch weren't doing very much, no one paying attention
- Meredith – better served to do the rally before everyone goes out to busses
- Ryan – StewBoppage did trails in the back 40; one of them pick-axed a beehive unintentionally, Ryan had 8 stings; 5 people got stung
- Committees
 - Kelly has conflict with her committee meeting times; anyone else having issues? Anyone not contacted by their committees? For those who haven't had contact, note that if there are conflicts, e-mails Eric or cc: Eric back to the committee
- Trustee Lunch vs Coffee with a Trustee
 - Came up in Eric's meeting with Kathy Storm
 - Trustee Lunch has been ineffective; have to pull students into the lunch, not enough people sign up; throwing around idea of Coffee with a Trustee
 - Students seem to feel daunted by being little panel of students with trustees
 - What do you wear? How to interact?
 - Coffee is less threatening; you can leave after your cup if it goes badly

- Suggest having professor bring 3 students to coffee with trustee
 - Still doing lunch this semester, but what about the future? What do you think? 10 minutes discussion
 - Brittany – trustee and one student or coffee mix and mingle (one-on-one sounds more intimidating)
 - Could be one-on-one or one trustee and a few students
 - Jonny – from Trustee lunch last year, there would be one table unfilled with one trustee, which is awkward; less so with coffee; likes coffee
 - Yoho – really likes lunches, dynamics, three people to one trustee ratio; yes, some trustees have more appealing background; coffee shop feels almost too informal; have a little e-mail tutorial about what to do/wear
 - Melinda – went to meeting in Seattle, very interesting group of people; pretty informal with each other, really do care about what you have to say; they like the lunch because it's an extended process, time, conversation; maybe have a few more students with two trustees at larger table; also a good meal! A lot of schools don't provide this
 - Patrick Stewart – did it last year, thought it was great, try to put you with someone with similar interests, maybe more people to make it less awkward, don't get intimidated
 - Jeff – back to lunch vs. coffee; doesn't see how we would get more students either way; students who don't care about that won't either way; went to trustee lunch last year and was frustrated because the woman wasn't very friendly, didn't share interests; conclusion, doesn't matter which
 - Jonny – is there a possibility to do lunch but coffee afterwards to continue conversation if you want? Or go to a different trustee that you didn't get the chance to talk with?
 - Evan – need to retool advertising; intimidation not controlling factor in why people don't go; just not a program on people's agendas; if you want people to go, do more than an e-mail, maybe flier?
 - Kara – like the concept of more trustees and more students, making everyone more comfortable even for trustees; find a way to set trustees and let students mingle
 - Jeff – what is the goal? We aren't trying to get 100 students, maybe just 20, not going for sheer numbers
- Voter Registration
 - Every year, try to encourage voter registration, mainly through electronic means; electronic voter registration closes between 10/10 and 10/14
 - Ideas?
 - Propose 10/3 first day of homecoming week, Brittany has HUB reserved but won't be using the whole time

- Kara – the more we sit at tables, the less people pay attention
 - State legislator has asked us to do this
 - Dayna – right on opening web page for 2 schools
 - Tori – put that in newsletters
 - Pirate Port!
 - Evan – prime time?
 - Meredith – yeah!
 - Jesse – that’s a primetime I’d never show up to
 - Kara – say it’s something else and do it
 - Meredith – black and white square with codes (for iPhones, etc), cards with instructions so they can do it on their own time
 - Nicholas – political event awareness primetime incorporating registration
 - Christine – from California, didn’t know what to do from Washington as a freshmen; incorporate that concern
 - Yoho – Patriotism Theme House?
 - Eric – we can ask but not make them help
 - Eric – will come back next meeting with action plans he’s come up with/discussed with other people
- Brittany (suspending parole pro)
 - do Senators have any questions about Homecoming timeline? (typo correction: Wednesday the 3rd) did you share with your RDs the plan? (Nate: no, we got it yesterday)
 - Kelly – homecoming court? (Brittany – for Stewboppage unless you want to change it)
 - Slam poet coming on Monday
- Student Life VP Search Committee
 - Kathy moving to Academic Affairs, Melinda, Dayna, Eric on this committee; please keep them in your thoughts, prayers
- Downstairs, summarized version of the minutes haven’t been approved; we’ll be discussing next week if there are issues with that
- Campus Vibes/Coordinator Reports
 - Sarah – drive in on Friday; still need 6-8 people to help at 6:25 on Friday (taking money, directing traffic); people can come and go (per Meredith’s ?)
 - Jonny – Booty Club sign-ups end on 9/30 so big push coming next week to get over 800 members, soccer has season home openers women at 12 and men at 2:30, football at 1; Sunday at women’s and men’s games BBQ from 11-3:30
 - Evan – talked to Alan about bike racks, will contact with Peter Dolan about multi-dorm plan, pushing with Alan Jacobs and Dick Mandeville to get racks in before snows hit; last night, talking to residents discussing how no one knows about diversity/admissions, interest in committee reviewing Cultural Diversity protocols within admissions; meet and greet food thing with ASWU and students lots of positive feedback

- Brandon – taking over Costco night from Brittany, meeting with Costco person in charge – 10/22, he doesn't want to pay a fee for it, will talk to Dayna; a lot like Fred Meyer night, with karaoke
- Landon – basketball and volleyball sign ups start tomorrow; meeting with guy to get website up and running
- Jesse – applying for Student Life VP (references?); Tyrone a week from today, get posters from Jesse free to students; Mackelmore in November, tickets on sale on Friday, posters printed in the next two days, first 400 students to get tickets from Info Desk is free, do it online if you are after that (Laura V.? info desk open at 8am), (Brandon – how many people S.S. holds? 1000)
- Pam B. – working on more spaces in yearbook; doing dorm photos (collaborate with Brittany with homecoming) Senators, sign-up for times; senior photos 10/18&19 e-mails coming; contest for themed photos like last year (need help on that for advertisement posters); will e-mail list of categories
- Christine – BCTea coming up on Saturday, heard complaining about P/NC deadline because you don't get tests back in time to make decision
- Yoho – drive-in, but he won't be there; on the P/NC thing, talked about moving it sooner, not supposed to be a calculated GPA saver, designed so you can take something outside of your major and not take a hit
- Ryan – Boppell still awesome
- Stewart – working on Monster Mash and sweatshirts
- Jeff – BJ and Mac backpacking; Jesse, get it together – Jeff's applying for VPI; hiking activity programmers running backpacking trip next weekend
- Chelsea – designs coming in for sweatshirts, starting ordering this week
- Nate – CBD, is it considered service if people are forced to serve?
- Kara – senior discount cards arriving Monday (to the demise of Pleasant Blends); Sr. Night happening every month – Thirst Fridays
- Tori – bringing up idea of Cool Stuff Happening at Whitworth, some people love information, some too many notifications; e-mail her or maybe discuss next meeting; David had idea to bring up next week
- David – Pt. Juncture, WA tonight, be there at 8pm; Whitworth's Nude opening for the band in MPR
- Melinda – not enough parking
- Chris Elsdon – thank you for letting me watch
- Adjourn (6:31)
 - Motion – Sarah
 - Second – Kelly
 - Unanimous

Submitted by:
Amanda Blunt, Secretary

Approved by:
Eric Fullerton, President